Joy, IL February 2024 Council Report

Water System

Gwen had to send out a notice for a missed sample from 2022. This was a nitrite sample that was
missed prior to us taking over. It should have been noted on the 2023 CCR and that should’ve counted
as the public notice, but the EPA missed it when they compiled our CCR. Anyway, none of this is a big
deal. Itis 100% about just satisfying the letter of the law. Nitrite levels are next to nothing, so there are
no concerns whatsoever about high levels of nitrite in the water. We are required to submit another
nitrite sample along with our nitrate sample for this quarter. Those samples are being driven to the
laboratory the last week of February.

| will be submitting a new lead/copper plan to the EPA. This is required with the new inventory. Itis an
easy process.

Otherwise, all is quiet at the water plant.

Wastewater System

Nothing of note for the wastewater system.

Chad McCleary
lon Environmental Solutions



